
April 13, 2020, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of

the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. The meeting was held by Zoom video

meetings, due to the Coronavirus. Notice of the meeting, instructions to participate, phone

number and password were posted at the Township and listed on the answering machine. 

Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner, Kurt Sundberg, and

Chris Bisbee. 

Kevin Bartlett stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as

items were being discussed and before each vote. No public was present in the meeting. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt the minutes from the March 9  meeting. Steve Rathmann th

seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed. 

Nothing to report on Wilson Road bridge over Darrow Brook.

Road inspection was postponed.

Chris Bisbee reported that six roads were still soft and recommended leaving them posted

for review at the April 28  meeting. th

The Employee work schedule was currently two on and two off, switching weekly. There

was discussion of when to bring the full crew back. Orders for stay at home by President

Trump, Governor Wolf and County Executive Dahlkemper were discussed. 

Kevin Bartlett made a motion to continue the two on/two off schedule until the April 28th

meeting. Sal Fedele seconded. Motion carried unanimously.  

Nothing to report regarding Recycling. 

Nothing to report regarding Recreation. 

Nothing to report on Zoning.

No Subdivisions were presented. 

Nothing from the Planning Commission.

Kevin Bartlett reported that EMS calls were down, due to the Coronavirus.

Attorney Kurt Sundberg was reviewing the Zoning Ordinance revisions. 

Violation notices were on hold, as the District Justice office was closed due to the

Coronavirus. 

There was discussion on the handling of Clean Up Days. 

Steve Rathmann made a motion to move the Clean Up Days to May 15  and 16 . Sal Fedeleth th

seconded. Motion carried unanimously. Future changes to the date would be posted on the

website and facebook. 

There was no need for the Township to pass an Ordinance regarding extension of the

discount period for Real Estate taxes, as Erie County did not adopt the proposed Ordinance. 

No schools or seminars. 

Mowing at the Park, Township property, Hornby Museum, Fire Station and roadsides was

discussed. Sal Fedele offered to do the mowing, at the rate that was set by the Auditors

($ 13.50/hour).

Steve Rathmann made a motion to have Sal Fedele do mowing on a part-time basis, at the

Park, Township property, Hornby Museum, Fire Station and roadsides. Kevin Bartlett

seconded. Motion carried. Sal Fedele abstained from voting. 



No questions on correspondence.

No final public comment. 

Kevin Bartlett made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 3072 through

3099 and PLGIT 10573 through 10592. Sal Fedele seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Steve Rathmann made a motion to adjourn. Sal Fedele seconded. Motion carried

unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:36 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner

Secretary


